Notes
ACADEMIC COUNCIL 

Wednesday, September 14 – 3:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Jim Brown, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Murphie Culpepper, Scott Pearson, Jason Pierce, Bev Robertson, Phyllis Smith, Edith Whitt, and Iva Coates/Recorder

ABSENT:
Marie Nicholson
1. Announcement
A. Searches

· Assistant VP/Dean, Student Development

Dr. Wells stated that phone interviews will be finalized on September 19th; plan to bring 3-4 candidates to campus by October 1st.

· Director, LifeWorks

Dr. Wells announced that there is not currently a large pool of applicants; he discussed this with Bobby Hackett (Bonner Foundation) and Mr. Hackett assured Dr. Wells that he would “spread the word” about the position.  The position is posted on the Bonner list serve.  Kudos to Cindy Frost for keeping things flowing smoothly within LifeWorks.
B. GERC

Dr. Wells announced that Nina Pollard will serve as the facilitator for this process.  Her role is clear – she will not be actively involved in shaping substance of the general education program, but facilitating the process.  Year 1:  Develop and structure outline/plan; Year 2 – Establish course parameters and submit to Curriculum Committee for approval.  There will be a transition plan for small population of students.

C. IE Plan – Outcomes Assessment Reporting Procedures (handout)
Jason Pierce announced that information and forms are posted on myMHC in the Academic Affairs section.  Goal is for simple and regular outcomes assessment to be reviewed by Division Deans on an annual basis.  Reporting system will serve as recording for constituents 5 years, etc. from now.  Jason will bring department chairs and coordinators together this semester for discussion of information and process.
D. Faculty Development and Field Trip Funding Request Process
Applications for Under $500 for Faculty Development and Class Field Trip requests previously reviewed and approved through the Division Chair’s Council will now be reviewed for approval through the Office of the Executive Vice President.  Forms are posted on myMHC in the Faculty Documents folder.
2. Discussion

A. Expected Staffing Needs, 2012-2013

Dr. Wells announced that 2011-2012 budgets have been finalized and submitted to the BOT Executive Committee this past week; ready for distribution to budget managers after full BOT meets September 30th.   He asked for everyone to be thinking about next year.
· Consider needs for freshman and sophomore classes.
· Discuss any new/replacement positions with Drs. Wells and Pierce.

· Position request forms can be requested through Iva.
B. Course Scheduling

Discussion took place of non-science lab courses where historically, faculty members teach on a 3-hr. block once a week which results in unnecessary directed readings and independent studies.  Division dean’s have authority for approval of course schedules before they are submitted to the registrar’s office.  The Academic Council recommends the following policy be reviewed for approval through the Dean’s Council as follows:
· Avoid 9:00 a.m. OR 2:00 p.m. MWF timeslot per class level (e.g., freshman, sophomore, etc.)
· Try for maximum spread throughout week;
· Don’t permit non-lab 3-hr. blocks during the day before 3:00 p.m; 
· Increase availability of 100 level courses for general education connectors.
Please keep in mind and use the 8:00 a.m. timeframe –there are fewer course offerings during this time.  Jason Pierce cautioned against the offering of 4-credit lecture courses that meet for only 3 hours per week.  This is a violation of the definition of credit hours in the Academic Catalog and also means violating one of the SACS Principles of Accreditation as well as potentially violating federal regulation 34 CFR § 668.8.  Also, unless a course is specifically listed as “semi-online”, courses should be meeting at expected times. 
Plans for course syllabi to be submitted electronically is being discussed.  More information forthcoming.
C. Professional Development Plans

Implement with Deans/Chairs and expand to include Academic Council (rotation system)

· Ethics Across the Curriculum

· SACS – annual basis (December)

· CIC – Department Chairs

· Writing Across the Programs 
Plans for professional development to also include the student development area.

D. Questions for IR
· Review of amount of directed readings and internships

· Advising issues
· Review of Delaware Study

